Minutes of Board Meeting

Tuscawilla Hills Association

April 4th, 2005

The board meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm, April 4th, 2005, at the Seventh Day Adventist Church.  Present were:

Joe Coakley, Gary Kable, Bob Tansill, Gene Dawson, and Vaneet Khurana.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read by the secretary, Vaneet Khurana, and accepted and approved.   The agenda was discussed.

1. Road fund collections & Management Company Report:

Road fund for apartment’s, Still need to look through Al Hooper’s files for past payments.

Next meeting will decide about this issue.

Since Valerie is no longer working for PMP the report was not submitted at this time.

2. Treasurers report:

United Bank ending Balance is: $41,262.68

BB&T ending balance is: $6484.39

3. Bank signature cards:

Bob Tansill and Joe Coakley will go to BB&T and transfer account to United Bank, then all board members will need to sign signature cards.

4. Hooper & Hunter  Drive Deed Transfers:

Hooper can approve changes to covenants at any time.

The new Covenant Committee will suggest changes.

5. Covenant violations and enforcement:

Two wheeler’s being driven by teenager’s.  Barking dogs.

Teenagers were warned, letters need to go out to the owners of the barking dogs. The neighbors have the right to file civil suits against the neighbor with the barking dog.

The county has drafted a noise ordinance, but barking dogs are currently not under this ordinance. Eventually we may need to petition the county to be under this ordinance.

6. Road repairs & recapping.

Joe & Tom have driven around the community and a map of potholes has been made.

This map was passed around for everyone at meeting to see. The map also identified Streets in need of recapping.

Company from Hagerstown did recapping last year. if their rates are comparable to what we paid last year we will let them have the job this year, otherwise we may have to obtain bids from other companies.

7. Tree removal from last year:

There are 8 locations to be cut down.  Last year we got 3 done.  Jenkins Tree Removal will still need to do 5 more this year.  If his price is comparable to last year then we will go ahead and get them done this year.  This will be decided after recapping of roads is done to see if we can still fit it into this year’s budget.

8. Speed bumps:

PMP is storing these for us. We still need to hire a handyman to install them.

9. Front Entrance Sign:

Planning Commission has issued building permits for the signs.  An estimate will be obtained to take out the old sign and install the new one.

10. Handyman:

Still need to find someone reliable for this job.

11. Sewer rate increase:

Joe Coakley intervened in case.  He also wrote a brief on the issue.  We are waiting to hear the judge’s decision in the case.

     If the sewer rate increase is approved rates will go up about 33% for Tuscawilla and Locust

     Hills.

12. Miscel:

Snow removal cost not given yet.

Report from Locust Hill Golf Course about a lot of vandalism going on there at night.

Montgomery House’s road fund we have lost due to motion not being made to the County Sheriff , since the Sheriff was the administrator of his estate.

Mess being dumped on the playground.  The only thing that can be done at this time is to call the police if the vandals are seen and issue them “No Trespassing” notices

      The Meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m.

      Submitted by Vaneet Khurana, Acting Secretary

